
Graduate Council Minutes 
March 19, 2004 

 
 
The Graduate Council met at 2:00 p.m. in the President’s Conference Room. Chair Thomas Berg presided. 
 
I. Call to Order 
 

Members present: Drs. Frank Bailey, Claudia Barnett, Ken Blake, Jackie Eller, David Foote, Michael Hein, 
Jung-Song Lee, Jeffrey Walck, Norman Weatherby, Barbara Young 
 
Ex-officio members present: Robert F. Carlton, Interim Vice Provost for Research and Dean Graduate 
Studies; Peter Cunningham, Interim Associate Dean College of Graduate Studies 
 
Guests present: Dr. Robbie Melton, Associate Vice Chancellor –Tennessee Board of Regents (TBR), 
Regents Online Degree Program (RODP); Pam Holder, RODP Nursing Coordinator; Lynn Parsons, Chair 
of Nursing, Middle Tennessee State University (MTSU) 

 
II. Announcements 
 

Dr. Carlton introduced Dr. Robbie Melton, Associate Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs, Tennessee 
Board of Regents - Regents Online Degree Program (RODP). Dr. Melton gave a brief overview and 
history of ROPD, its mission, and vision for the future. (See attached handout). Dr. Melton then discussed 
the proposed RODP Master of Arts in Professional Studies (MAPS). After her presentation Dr. Melton 
entertained questions and discussions with the group. Dr. Jackie Eller motioned that the council express a 
continuing interest, as well as participation in the planning process of the Master of Arts in Professional 
Studies, or some such designated degree program. The motion was seconded and carried. 
 

 
A. Dr. Thomas Berg, Chair – No announcements 
 
B. Dr. Robert F. Carlton  

� Dr. Carlton reported that in the preliminary budget hearing the College of Graduate Studies 
was told to reduce the budget by five percent (5%); this figure has now been changed to 2 
and one-half percent (2.5%). Given the new criteria, the effect on students will be much less 
and he may not have to cut any Graduate Assistant positions. 

� The Ad Hoc Committee on Quality will be meeting soon and needs the council’s input. Please 
email your thoughts and/or ideas to Michael Hein, chair of the committee. Dr. Hein will 
present a report from the committee at the next Graduate Council meeting.  

� All council members are encouraged to attend the remaining three interviews for the Vice 
President of Research and Dean of Graduate Studies position. The remaining interviews are 
scheduled for March 29th, March 31st, and April 5, 2004. 

 
C. Dr. Peter Cunningham  

 
� Dr. Cunningham introduced Rick Henegar. Mr. Henegar was recently hired as the Enrollment 

Management Specialist in the College of Graduate Studies. His responsibilities will include 
strategizing new ways to increase enrollment and the enrollment and maintenance of 
undeclared students.  After Mr. Henegar has settled in he will begin making appointments 
with the Graduate Program Coordinators to discuss their graduate programs. Please do all 
you can to help him help you.   
 

III.  Approval of Minutes – February 27, 2004 
 

A motion was made to accept the minutes of the February 27, 2004 meeting. The motion was seconded 
and carried. 
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IV. Sub-Committee Reports 
 
 

A.   Graduate Faculty and Program Review 
    Dr. Jackie Eller  

 
 
� Consent calendar attached – all items have been recommended for approval.  A motion 

was made to adopt the attached consent calendar. The move was seconded and carried. 
 
 

B. Student Affairs and Travel 
     Dr. Fayissa Bichaka, Chair 
 

� Eight (8) student travel grants were awarded totaling $3,606.86; three (3) faculty travel 
grants were awarded totaling $710.00 leaving a remaining balance of $14,810.92. 

 
 
C. Policies and Procedures 

        Dr. David Foote, Chair  
 

� The committee is in the process of reviewing and developing common approaches to Dr. 
Gebert’s response to the Workload Committee’s report. This will be brought to the council at 
the next meeting.  

 
V. Old Business 
 

No old business.  
 
 

VI. New Business  
 

No new business. 
 

 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted: Lynn Parker 
              Recording Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
/lp 
 
Attachment 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 




